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Thank you to Sue Beacher who kindly sent in today's photo who writes: - 

 

Please find attached a photo of 3 generations of my RELPH ancestors taken in 1917, just after the gentleman in the wheelchair was discharged from the army.  He was Cpl 

Alfred George Relph born 23 June 1891, the uncle of the young boys. 

He had enlisted in the Royal Garrison Artillery on 6  August 1909. The family lived in Greenwich and Deptford. 

 

The two young boys at the front are, on the right, my granddad Alfred Robert BRUCE (1908-1999) and his older brother William Alfred Bruce born 1906 on the left. 

 

In the back row standing on the right behind the boys is their mother Elizabeth Bruce nee Relph 1883-1956 (Alfred George’s sister) and next to her are Elizabeth and Alfred 

George’s parents Richard John Relph and Elizabeth Susannah Relph nee BARNABY. 

 

Richard and Elizabeth had already lost another son in the Royal Garrison Artillery in India in 1915, his name was Gunner Herbert G Relph and he is commemorated on the 

Delhi war memorial. The last of their three sons Frederick Richard Relph also fought in the Royal Garrison Artillery, although he survived the war he also died in 1918. 

 

Sue Beacher is member no 238 and lives in Lenham, Kent.  If any of these names strike chord with your own research, please contact Sue on sue.beacher@talktalk.net 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Welcome to the 1 February 2019 emailinfoservice, the NWKFHS fortnightly information service, comprising the latest information about the Society and 

its events, and other items of interest for family historians.  

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

I (Stella Eames) would welcome photos of people or places (specially historical or family history) in the North West Kent area with a story about them as I want to 

start each newsletter with a photo and story.  Please email me at emailinfoservice@nwkfhs.org.uk. with your contributions. Any photos must be your own copyright. 

If I don't receive any I will have to use my own which may not be as interesting. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

https://mailchi.mp/83cf7416593e/north-west-kent-family-history-society-e-newsletter-1-february-2019?e=a709ee61ff
mailto:sue.beacher@talktalk.net?subject=Photo%20and%20article%20%20in%20NWKFHS%20e-newsletter
mailto:emailinfoservice@nwkfhs.org.uk?subject=NWKFHS%20emailinfo%20-%20photos&body=Dear%20Stella


The latest branch newsletters and back issues of this e-newsletter can be found HERE  You will be taken to a screen where you can then click on the 

newsletter you want to read. 

 
Click on our other links         Blog     Facebook      Flickr 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
What's On - A reminder of NWKFHS Events during the next few weeks 

(Click here to see the entire Talks, Workshops and Events programme so you can book your diaries well ahead) 

Our meetings are interesting mix of speakers and workshops.  The Branch meetings with speakers are held at venues in Bromley, Dartford and Sevenoaks and the 

workshops are in the Society Library in Joyden’s Wood, which we have sole use of on Wednesdays. 

Branch meetings are free to NWKFHS members and no booking is required. Guests are welcome but we appreciate a donation of eg £1 - £2 to the Society's 

funds to help cover the costs of hall hire and the speaker. Please join the Society if you want to come to more than one meeting - only £10 a year or £12 total for 

two members at the same address https://www.nwkfhs.org.uk/about/our-membership 

 

The 2-hour workshops are limited to 10 members and have proved very popular. Several are full already - however don't let that stop you booking them as 

reserve lists are kept and a second workshop on the same topic is arranged if there is demand. Sometimes reserves are invited to join the workshop at short 

notice. Please note that booking is essential for workshops and we invite a donation eg £5 towards the costs of maintaining the library. 

 

Go to the Society website and you can see all the workshops for the next 12 months.  Just hover your curser over the event entry for further info.  

Workshops do fill up quickly and are only open to members. Not joined yet? - don't dine in for £10 - join the Society for a whole year for £10 instead. 

 

https://www.nwkfhs.org.uk/community/events 

To join NWKFHS and come to the library, all our meetings, house groups and workshops please just click here or email Membership Secretary Mrs Christina Barnett, 

on membership@nwkfhs.org.uk    Membership is only £10 per year or £12 for two people at the same address.  Value of family history news and help you can receive .... 

priceless.  

Membership benefits: members get access to all our meetings with speakers PLUS a quarterly journal packed full of articles and useful information, monthly 

workshops on topics requested by members and the benefits of our library and research centre, open Wednesdays. The website has a members - only area with 

back journals and other data. 

The Library at 80 Summerhouse Drive, Joyden's Wood, Bexley DA5 2EE is open to members and visitors every Wednesday from 10am to 4pm.  Our volunteers can help you 

with your research and you can use the library computers with free Find My Past and Ancestry access.   

 

If you are already a member and have not renewed, please help our volunteer membership and renewal secretaries and renew now. Membership renewal was due 

on 1 January.  You can pay by standing order; or by cash or cheque at one of our meetings; or by post - and a renewal form was in the centre of the December 

Journal (yellow pages). If you pay basic rate UK income tax please gift aid.  This costs you nothing and boosts the value of your membership by 25% to the 

Society. 

 

If the renewal form is not to hand (or you are abroad and find it easier to pay online), you can renew online here https://www.nwkfhs.org.uk/shop/nwkfhs-

shop/membership/individual-membership-renewal 

------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
February 2 - Saturday 10.30am - Speaker at Dartford 
The Inns of Court 

The Inns of Court form the heart of legal London. 

Guest Speaker Ian Bevan said: “This is one of my most popular talks probably because people think of it as a secret part of London. The Inns are guarded by large 

gates and look as though they should be private, but anyone can wander round. 

Many of the buildings were originally constructed in the 15th century. The Temple, for example, owes its existence to the Knights Templar who occupied the site for 

two centuries. 

A lot of the buildings were destroyed or badly damaged by the Fire of London in 1666 or more recently in the London Blitz. The Inns have, however, been 

sensitively restored, so much so that it is often difficult to distinguish the new from the old. 

All of the Inns have five features in common, namely a library, a treasury, a chapel, a hall and gardens." 

Free to all NWKFHS members. No booking - just turn up. Guests are welcome but we appreciate a £1.00 donation to the Society's funds. More info fromdartford@nwkfhs.org.uk 

 

Doors open 9.45am, meeting starts 10.30am. The venue, Dartford Science and Technology College, Heath Lane, Dartford DA1 2LY, has a large, free car park via the Heath Lane entrance. 
 
Dartford Science and Technology College asks: due to having a pupil with a severe allergic reaction to nuts and aerosols, we have had to ban these two items to ensure the pupil's safety. Please do not bring any products that are 

aerosol based, or foods which may contain nuts, onto site. I do hope that you all will understand the importance of this request, and we thank you for your understanding. 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
February 13  - Wednesday 10.30am - 12.30 Workshop at the Library 
Self help computer group 
 
Please note change of date for this new group.  The second Wednesday in the month has proved to be more convenient going forward. 

A regular monthly group to discuss computer problems and other IT matters of mutual interest. It will continue on the second Wednesday every month. Book to join this exciting 

group. 

Self help with input from library 'experts' 

Booking essential due to space limitations - please contact Victor on workshop.booking@nwkfhs.org.uk 
 
£5 donation requested towards library running costs. 

At the Library, 80 Summerhouse Drive, Joydens Wood, Bexley DA5 2EE 

Park in nearby side roads.  Doors open 10am. 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
February 14 - Thursday 8pm - Speaker at Sevenoaks 
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Underground Britain from factories to military transport 
 
Guest speaker Geoff Beer is now retired after a very interesting work history which has included Toll Road management in the UK, South Africa, and the Republic of Ireland, 

Information Technology implementation, and various Directorships.  
Geoff will explore interesting things beneath the ground from war time factories to Cold War bunkers, mines, underground pipelines of all sorts, geology, catacombs and 

crypts, dumping, and of course pavement markings.  His talk is illustrated with text, pictures and videos. 

Free to all NWKFHS members. No booking - just turn up. Guests are welcome but we appreciate a £1.00 donation to the Society's funds. More info 

from sevenoaks@nwkfhs.org.uk 

Venue: Sevenoaks Community Centre, Cramptons Road, off Otford Road, Sevenoaks TN14 5DN 

Doors open 7.15pm, meeting starts 8pm. Finishes by 9.30pm.  There is a large free car park. 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
February 15 - Friday 2.00pm - 4.00pm New DNA shared-help Group at the Library 

 

This DNA Group is intended to continue on the 3rd Friday of each month. 

Booking essential due to space limitations - please contact Victor on workshop.booking@nwkfhs.org.uk 
 
£5 donation requested towards library running costs. 

At the Library, 80 Summerhouse Drive, Joydens Wood, Bexley DA5 2EE 

Park in nearby side roads.  . 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
February 16 Saturday 10.30am - Speaker at Bromley on Spitalfields through the ages 
Guest speaker John Halligan 
 

John Halligan, an accredited City of London Guide, will take us on a fascinating journey through the ever-changing culture of the area, from Roman times to the present day.  

 Many of the Huguenots (French Protestants) who left France in 1685 were weavers - over the years 25,000 settled in Spitalfields. They brought their skills, new techniques, new ideas and the 

incomparable French style. The master weavers lived in large, elegant houses whilst the journeymen weavers lived in small houses north of Spitalfields and Bethnal Green.  

 

Doors open 9.45am, meeting starts 10.30am. The venue, Bromley Methodist Church, College Road, Bromley BR1 3NS has a free car park (although this can fill 

up) and is close to Bromley North Station and is on or near many bus routes. 

 

Free to all NWKFHS members. No booking - just turn up. Guests are welcome but we appreciate a £1.00 

donation to the Society's funds. More info from bromley@nwkfhs.org.uk 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
February 20 - Wednesday 10.30am - 12.30pm Workshop at the Library 

Beginning your family history research led by Fran Rogers 
 
Fran will assist you with your early stages of family history research.  She will cover birth, marriage and death certificates, censuses, parish registers, wills, directories and 

websites. 

 

If this workshop fills up, Fran will run a second group in the afternoon. 

 

If you are currently a non member who joins between now and February 20 this workshop is included in your £10 membership fee. 

 
Booking essential due to space limitations - please contact Victor on workshop.booking@nwkfhs.org.uk 

When you book, Victor will advise whether you are on the morning or afternoon one. 
 
£5 donation requested towards library running costs. 

At the Library, 80 Summerhouse Drive, Joydens Wood, Bexley DA5 2EE 

Park in nearby side roads.  Doors open 10am. 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

February 27 - Wednesday 10.30am - 12.30pm 

Quarterly Writing Group at the Library 

Led by Pauline Heathcote 

 

Booking essential due to space limitations - please contact Victor on workshop.booking@nwkfhs.org.uk 

 

£5 donation requested towards library running costs. 

At the Library, 80 Summerhouse Drive, Joydens Wood, Bexley DA5 2EE 

Park in nearby side roads.  Doors open 10am. 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

March 2 - Saturday 10.30am - Speaker at Dartford 

The Siren Sea -  Nations depend on it 

Guest Speaker Imogen Corrigan 

The ship is one of the most common images found in medieval churches and manuscripts and not just on the coast, but often far inland as well. Nations depend on the sea for 

nourishment, safety and wealth but, all too often, it brings ruin and death. It was ever thus. 

In this talk the life of the medieval mariner will be brought to life with his hopes, fears and superstitions. We’ll also look at some spectacular ship-wrecks, some of which 

changed the course of history, and see how they fought to save their ships and cargo. We’ll learn how they built ships and think about how they navigated: extraordinary 

journeys were made in a time when no one was completely confident that they wouldn’t simply sail off the edge of the world or into the mouths of dragons. No wonder those 

returning to safe harbour were so full of tall tales. 

Free to all NWKFHS members. No booking - just turn up. Guests are welcome but we appreciate a donation to the Society's funds. More info if needed 

from dartford@nwkfhs.org.uk 

mailto:sevenoaks@nwkfhs.org.uk
mailto:workshop.booking@nwkfhs.org.uk
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Doors open 9.45am, meeting starts 10.30am. The venue, Dartford Science and Technology College, Heath Lane, Dartford DA1 2LY, has a large, free car park via the Heath 

Lane entrance. 

 

Dartford Science and Technology College asks: due to having a pupil with a severe allergic reaction to nuts and aerosols, we have had to ban these two items to ensure the pupil's safety. Please do not bring 

any products that are aerosol based, or foods which may contain nuts, onto site. I do hope that you all will understand the importance of this request, and we thank you for your understanding. 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

March 13  - Wednesday 10.30am - 12.30 Workshop at the Library 

Self help computer group 

 

A regular monthly group to discuss computer problems and other IT matters of mutual interest. It will continue on the second Wednesday every month. Book to join this exciting 

group. 

Self help with input from library 'experts' 

Booking essential due to space limitations - please contact Victor on workshop.booking@nwkfhs.org.uk 

 

£5 donation requested towards library running costs. 

At the Library, 80 Summerhouse Drive, Joydens Wood, Bexley DA5 2EE 

Park in nearby side roads.  Doors open 10am. 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

March 14 - Thursday 8pm - Speaker preceded by Sevenoaks Branch Annual Meeting 

'The Bodyguard' - life as a Royal Protection Officer 

Guest Speaker Richard Griffin 

Richard started his police career at the age of 16 when he joined Gwent Constabulary. During his three years with them he also pursued his love of sport by being active in 

soccer, rugby, cricket and bowls. He also took on the Duke of Edinburgh challenge and reached the Gold Standard; one of his tasks was to train to be a football referee. 

At the age of 19 he left quiet Wales and joined the Metropolitan Police Force in 1970. 

Richard was promoted to inspector in 1981 when he joined the six police officers sent in to  reorganise security procedures at the Palace. This was the start of 32 years of 

further promotions in service to various members of the Royal Family, finishing up as “The Queen’s Police Officer”. 

Richard comes to us highly recommended as being a highly engaging and amusing speaker.  

Typing this up reminded me of a newspaper article I had read which stuck in my mind because it was so amusing:- 

Mr Griffin recalled a time when the monarch was approached by a group of American tourists while on a walk near the Balmoral Estate in Aberdeenshire, according to The 

Times.  

The group asked the Queen, who was wearing a headscarf and tweed coat, if she lived in the area, to which she responded simply by saying she had a house close-by.   
“Have you ever met the Queen?” they asked. 

“No,” she apparently replied, before pointing at the policeman and adding: “But he has.” The group were still none the wiser and left without realising whose company they had 

just shared.  

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Tuesday 2 April - advance information about a guided history walk organised by Hilary Waters. 

 

On Tuesday 2 April Chris Bull will entertain us around Dartford. 

 

Commencing at about 11am he will point out places of interest which could be easily overlooked in the historic town centre. 

 

After a break for lunch we will be able to go behind the scenes in the Library. Originally built with the aid of a grant from the philanthropist, Andrew Carnegie, it has served the 

town since 1916. 

 

If you would be interested in joining the walk please email Hilary Waters at dartford@nwkfhs.org.uk & please enter Dartford Walk 2019 in the subject box. I will then add you 

to my list so I can give you more details. 

 

Hilary Waters 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

For events further ahead just look at the website. The monthly Branch talks are listed til at least March 2019 and in many cases beyond, and workshops are booking even 

further ahead. 
Anyone can attend a talk at the locations in Bromley, Dartford and Sevenoaks; but if you are a non member a donation is requested towards the cost of the hall and speaker. £1- £2 

suggested. 
 
As most workshops are over subscribed they are intended for members only and seen as a benefit of paid-up membership.  

The exception is beginners' workshops - eg the one to be led by Fran Rogers on 20 February.  These are aimed at new members and, if not full, free spaces are made available to 

non members joining on the day or before.  

NWKFHS Membership is just £10 and lasts til 31 December 2019 and includes a free space (if not already full) at the beginners' workshop. 
 
https://www.nwkfhs.org.uk/community/events 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Important Notice - AGM and Family History day on 11 April 2019 

The 2019 AGM Booking form sent with the December Journal is incorrect. 

 

If you have not already responded to book lunch please use the correct form https://www.nwkfhs.org.uk/images/AGM_2019/BOOKING-FORM-2019.pdf 

mailto:workshop.booking@nwkfhs.org.uk
mailto:dartford@nwkfhs.org.uk?subject=Dartford%20Walk%202019
https://www.nwkfhs.org.uk/community/events
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------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

PETER STAPLE HERITAGE GROUP (PSHG) 

The Peter Staple Heritage Group (PSHG) is reaching out to generate interest and encourage membership and participation in the Group. 

The PSHG is a genetic family study supported by genealogy lineages for descendants and ancestors of Peter Staple (c1642-1719) Piscataqua Pioneer who arrived at Kittery, 

Yorke County, Massachusetts Bay Colony by 1671 (Now Eliot, York, County, Maine), according to his first found land grant. 

Do you share or descend from the surname STAPLE or STAPLES, or know someone who does?  

  

PETER STAPLE and his wife Elizabeth BEADLE had three sons: 

Peter Staple, Jr. (1670-1721), John Staple (1676-1745), James Staple (1678-1725) 

The present goal of the PSHG is to use Y-DNA as a tool to locate cousins of the three sons of Peter Staple:  Peter, Jr., John and James, including distant cousins 

in England, that will help identify the location of his English ancestral home. 

  

Please contact PeterStapleHG@gmail.com or visit website https://peterstapleheritagegroup.com/ to make contact and learn more! 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Canterbury Tudors and Stuarts History Weekend 13 - 14 April 2019 

 

Tudors and Stuarts History Weekend 13 - 14 April 2019 
The momentous changes that took place in Western Europe during the sixteenth and seventeenth centuries are to a large extent mirrored in the history of the 

British Isles under the Tudors and Stuart monarchs. Talks and guided walks.  Must be booked. 

https://www.canterbury.ac.uk/arts-and-humanities/research-kent-history-and-archaeology/tudors-and-stuarts-weekend-2019/home.aspx 

 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Editor's note: I often get asked to publicise family history fairs, new books on genealogy and small genealogy businesses. I use my discretion in including ones which are local 

to our area or which I think may interest readers. It does not mean that I or NWKFHS has any personal knowledge, or makes any recommendation, about the event or 

business. 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

If there is anything else I should be aware of, to give you maximum benefit from this emailinfoservice, please let me know. I do receive many suggestions and requests for 

external events to be included, but there is only room for so much and I am conscious that the longer this email is, the less likely it is to be read. Some external events I publish 

on our Facebook page instead. But I'd welcome your opinions on the length and content and whether there is anything additional you'd like included. 

Please mention it to others and encourage them to sign up so that we can keep society members and anyone interested in family history informed of  NWKFHS activities. 

PS I am a volunteer creating this e-newsletter in my 'spare time' but, if you do notice any errors, please tell me, so that they are not carried forward to the next emailinfo. 

Stella Eames, Editor 

emailinfoservice@nwkfhs.org.uk 
North West Kent Family History Society     Registered Charity No 282627 
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The emailinfoservice uses MailChimp to bulk send the e-newsletters.  Therefore we supply MailChimp with your firstname, surname and email address.  

Click on this link to view MailChimp's privacy policy:  

https://mailchimp.com/legal/privacy/?_ga=2.96984220.2058400163.1524684902-1180422693.1512585308 

Our mailing address is: 

North West Kent Family History Society 

Society Library 80 Summerhouse Drive 

Bexley Kent DA5 2EE 

 

Want to change how you receive these emails? 

You can  unsubscribe from this list 
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